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DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

Offlce of the Secretary

Exxon Valdez 011 Splll Trustee Councll, Renewal of the PubllC
Advlsory Commlttee Charter

AGENCY Offlce of the Secretary, Department of the Interlor

ACTION Notlce

SUMMARY ThlS notlce lS publlshed In accordance wlth 41 CFR part 102-3
subpart B, How Are AdvlSOry Commlttees Establlshed, Renewed,
Reestabllshed, and Termlnated Followlng the recommendatlon and
approval of the Exxon Valdez 011 Splll Trustee Councll, the Secretary
of the Interlor hereby renews the Exxon Valdez 011 Splll PubllC
Advlsory Commlttee Charter to contlnue for approxlmately 2 years, to
September 30, 2008

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT Douglas Mutter, Department of the
Interlor, Offlce of Envlronmental POI1Cy and Compllance, 1689 "C'I
Street, Room 119, Anchorage, Alaska, (907) 271-5011

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION On March 24, 1989, the T/V/ Exxon Valdez ra
aground on Bllgh Reef In Prlnce Wllllam Sound In Alaska spllllng
approxlmately 11 mllllon gallons of North Slope crude 011 01,1 moved
lnto the Gulf of Alaska, along the Kenal coast to Kodlak Island and th
Alaska Penlnsula--some 600 mlles from Bllgh Reef Masslve clean up and
contalnment efforts were lnltlated and contlnued to 1992 On October 8
1991, an agreement was approved by the Unlted States Dlstrlct Court fo
the Dlstrlct of Alaska that settled clalms of the Unlted States and th
State of Alaska agalnst the Exxon Corporatlon and the Exxon Shlpplng
Company for varlOUS crlmlnal and C1Vll vlolatlons Under the C1Vll
settlement, Exxon agreed to pay to the governments $900 mllllon over a
perlod of 10 years An addltlonal 5-year perlod was establlshed to
posslbly make addltlonal clalms

The Exxon Valdez 011 Splll Trustee Councll was establlshed to
manage the funds obtalned from the C1Vll settlement of the Exxon Valde
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011 Splll The Trustee Councll lS composed of three State of Alaska
trustees (Attorney General, Commlssloner, Department of Envlronmental
Conservatlon, and Commlssloner, Department of F1Sh and Game) and three
Federal representatlves appolnted by the Federal Trustees (Secretary,
US Department of Agrlculture, the Admlnlstrator of the Natlonal Oceanl
and Atmospherlc Admlnlstratlon, and the secretary, US Department of th
Interlor)

The PubllC Advlsory Commlttee was created pursuant to Paragraph
V A 4 of the Memorandum of Agreement and Consent Decree entered lnto b
the Unlted States of Amerlca and the State of Alaska on August 27,
1991, and approved by the Unlted States Dlstrlct Court for the Dlstrlc
of Alaska In settlement of Unlted States of Amerlca v State of Alaska
C1Vll Actlon No A91-081 CV The PubllC Advlsory Commlttee was
orlglnally chartered as the PubllC Advlsory Group by the Secretary of
the Interlor on October 23, 1992, and functlons solely as an advlsory
body, and In compllance wlth the provlslons of the Federal AdvlSOry
Commlttee Act, as amended (5 USC App)

The PubllC Advlsory Commlttee was establlshed to advlse the Truste
Councll, and began functlonlng In October 1992 The PubllC Advlsory
Commlttee conslsts of 15 members representlng the followlng prlnclpal
lnterests sport huntlng and flshlng, conservatlon and envlronmental,
publlc-at-large, recreatlon users, commerclal tourlsm, local
government, sClence/technlcal, Subslstence, commerclal flshlng,
aquaculture and marlculture, reglonal monltorlng programs, trlbal
government, marlne transportatlon, and Natlve landowners Members are
appolnted to serve a 2-year term

To carry out ltS advlsory role, the PubllC Advlsory Commlttee make
recommendatlons to, and advlses, the Trustee Councll In Alaska on the
followlng matters

All declslons related to lnJury assessment, restoratlon
actlvltles, or other use of natural resource damage recovery monles
obtalned by the governments, lncludlng all declslons regardlng

a Plannlng, evaluatlon and allocatlon of avallable funds,
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b Plannlng, evaluatlon and conduct of lnJury assessment and
restoratlon actlvltles,

c Plannlng, evaluatlon and conduct of long-term monltorlng and
research actlvltles, and

d Coordlnatlon of a, b, and c

Trustee Councll lntentlons regardlng the lmportance of obtalnlng a
dlverslty of vlewpolnts lS stated In the PubllC Advlsory Commlttee
Background and GUldellnes "The Trustee Councll lntends that the
PubllC AdvlSOry Commlttee be establlshed as an lmportant component of
the Councll's publlC lnvolvement process" The Councll contlnues,
statlng thelr deslre that * * * a wlde spectrum of Vlews and lnteres
are avallable for the Councll to conslder as lt evaluates, develops,
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and 1mplements restorat1on act1vit1es It lS the Counc1l's 1ntent that
the dlverslty of lnterests and Vlews held by the PubllC Advlsory
Commlttee members contrlbute to wlde ranglng dlScusslons that wl11 be
of beneflt to the Trustee Councl1 I I

In order to ensure that a broad range of publlC vlewpolnts
contlnues to be aval1able to the Trustee Councl1, and In keeplng wlth
the settlement agreement, the contlnuatlon of the PubllC Advlsory
Commlttee for another 2-year perlod lS recommended

Dated July 28, 2006
Dlrk Kempthorne,
Secretary of the Interlor

Certlflcatl0n

I hereby certlfy that the renewal of the Charter of the PubllC
AdvlS0ry Commlttee, an advlsory commlttee to make recommendatlons to
and adVlse the Exxon Valdez 011 Spl11 Trustee Councl1 In Alaska, lS
necessary and In the publ1C lnterest In connectl0n wlth the performanc
of dutles mandated by the settlement of Unlted States v State of
Alaska, No A91-081 CV, and lS In accordance wlth the Comprehenslve
Envlronmental Response, Compensatlon and Llabl1lty Act of 1980, as
amended and supplemented

Dated July 28, 2006

Dlrk Kempthorne,

Secretary of the Interlor
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